City of San Antonio
Office of the City Council
Interdepartmental Correspondence Sheet

TO: Debbie Racca-Sittre, Interim City Clerk

FROM: Councilwoman Phyllis Viagran, District 3

COPIES TO: Nancy Cano, Boards and Commission Coordinator;
Emily McGinn, Assistant to City Council

DATE: November 22, 2021

SUBJECT: Appointment/Reappointment to Board/Commission

I would like to appoint the following individual to SA 2020 Commission on
Strengthening Family Well-being: District 3

Venus Vela

The application is on file with the Office of the City Clerk.

Phyllis Viagran
Councilwoman, District 3




